## THE QUINTANA FAMILY MISSIONARIES IN ARIZONA

July, August, Sept. 2024

Luther Quintana P. O. Box 464 Vernon, Az 85940 Ph. # 928-532-8207

Dear Pastor and Friends

What a blessing it is to know that we have such wonderful Saviour. He daily puts up with each of our problems and never complains to our heavenly Father, then shows us how much He loves us by His forgiving grace and the peace of mind that all is going to be fine now. Every time I think about that day in August 1977 when I was gloriously saved, I am so thankful He still loves me. These 47 years later He shows Himself faithful in all His ways. Praise God for His Amazing Grace!

Our church family are still dealing with numerous ones still sick, sadly the passing of a couple more folks since the last letter. God knows what is best for all of us, the Bible is very clear on God's position on life "And as it is appointed unto men once to die, but after this the judgment" although all of us handle sickness and death differently, we must accept His perfect plan for all of mankind. We praise the Lord for the new families coming to church. Each one seems very interested in the ministry outreach from a different perspective. They tell us they have never heard the Bible preached and taught from the KJV 1611 as the preserved Word of God.

One of our young girls accepted Christ as her Saviour at home, then as time began she told her parents that she wanted to get baptized. So the parents ask me to come over and have supper and explain to the whole family the meaning and why we do it. God is stirring up the hearts. The next Sunday she came forward and joined the church, the following Wednesday night two more ladies came for membership by baptism. The amazing thing is the parents have not formally joined but have no problem with their 9 year old daughter being a member. This family has been in the church for over 3 years. Last Sunday in September I baptized all 3 for the glory of God.

Our deepest thoughts and prayers go out to all the victims of Hurricane Helene. May we ban together as fellow Americans to help every way possible for the needs and moral support through this devastating time in their lives. My prayer is that God will give grace and courage to each and every person that survived, and spiritual strength for those whose loved ones succumbed by the Hurricane. Thank you for your prayers and financial support.

Your Missionaries in Arizona the Quintana"s

